
Brethren,                          March/April, 2022  
 
 Greetings in the lovely name of our Lord Jesus Christ. We pray this finds you all faithful in the service of our 
great God and Saviour!! 
 
 April 1st marked exactly one year that we have been here in Papua New Guinea!! What an 
exciting year this has been, and we are very excited to see what the Lord has in store for us in the 
years to come.  
  
  Nebilyer Baptist Bible School has been going well. I have been very surprised and excited by how well the 
students have been learning and retaining what we have been studying. Many of the 16 students are praying 
for the Lord to open doors for them to be used in the ministry and our desire is use this Bible school 
to prepare them as much as possible for whatever God may have in store for them in the future. 
There is a tremendous need for more churches and pastors in the Western Highlands Province and we would be so 
excited if God would use this small Bible School to address this great need.  
 
 Also, as I mentioned in a previous letter, we have been conducting classes every Tuesday 
night as well here in town at Temple Baptist Church, and have been greatly encouraged by how well 
things are going with his endevour. Currently, I am only teaching 2 classes, Rightly Dividing, and Preacher 
and His Preaching, but hopefully soon this can expand into an actual Bible School with a full schedule. We have 
seen an average of 90 people each Tuesday come from multiple churches in town, and even from other areas in 
Papua New Guinea. Some students are even riding the bus for up to 5 hours one way just to come to class. Many of 
these students are preachers and pastors who have very little, if any, if any Bible School in the past and are hungry 
to learn more of God’s word.   
  Please continue to pray for this work to grow properly in the Lord’s timing as we would love 
to see this work develop into our “town school” while the school in Nebilyer will be our “bush” 
school. Many “bush” people in Papua New Guinea have very little, if any, formal education, so illiteracy is often an 
issue, while town people usually have a high school education, and some even are able to go to university. So, we are 
seeing that it may be needful to have 2 schools, one in town and another that is focused on the folks from “the bush.” 
It is amazing to see how their thinking, approach to ministry, and even culture is so very different, but we are simply 
seeking the Lord’s guidance before we move forward with these matters.  
 
 Also, these last 2 months, Bro Eric Fair and I were blessed to preach 2 separate revival meetings in the 
Nebilyer Valley. During these meetings, we saw many Christians encouraged, and even one young man who called 
upon the Lord to save him at the end of one the services!!  
 A few nights after one of these meetings, our son, Jeremiah, came to Sheila and I and told us 
that he finally understood the gospel and wanted to be saved!! He has asked us plenty of questions before, 
but we have never tried to push him into a decision without him understanding what the truth of gospel really was. 
We are so excited to see our children come to Christ on their own and call upon him to save them!! 
 

To God Be the Glory,  
          Kenneth Seremak and Family 
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